
Office of the Electoral Board and General Registrar

County of King and Queen


232 Allens Circle, P.O. Box 56

King and Queen Court House, VA 23085


Tuesday, February 8, 2022 Regular Monthly Meeting

Site: Registrar’s Office


Members Present:

	 Diane Klausen, General Registrar

	 J. Armistead Ransone, Chairman

	 Melissa South, Vice Chairman

	 Martha Edwards Hart, Secretary


1.	 The meeting was called to order at 9:06 a.m. by Electoral 	 	
	 Board Chairman, J. Armistead Ransone.


2.	 Minutes of  the previous regular monthly meeting were  	 	
	 approved as corrected.

	        


3.	 The General Registrar notified EB members the King and 	 	
	 Queen Board of  Supervisors will hold a Budget Workshop 	 	
	 Monday, February 28, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. Department 	 	 	
	 Heads will present FY 22/23 Proposed Expense Budget. 

	 EB members are encouraged to attend.


4.	 The General Registrar confirmed changes which affect 	 	
	 King and Queen County, per the Virginia Redistricting 		 	
	 Project, and showed EB members a map of  the new 	 	 	
	 boundaries.	 	 	 	 

	 	 State Senate District 25 will include all precincts 	 	 	
	 	 except 301 Shacklefords Precinct, which will be SSD 	 	
	 	 26;

	 	 House of  Delegates District 68;

	 	 United States Congressional District remains 1.




        	 Every registered voter in King and Queen County will 	 	 	
	 receive a new Voter Registration Card prior to the next 	 	
	 election.

	 

5.	 The General Registrar updated EB members re: IT Security 		
	 Assessment. New IT Security Policies were reviewed and 	 	
	 signed by EB members.

	 

6.	 The General Registrar gave a brief  summary of  current 	 	
	 pending legislation in the General Assembly affecting 	 	 	
	 voting.  A link will be provided to EB members for details.

 

7.	 Next meeting will be held 9 a.m. Tuesday, March 8, 2022.


8.	 Meeting adjourned 9:50 a.m.


Martha Edwards Hart

Secretary



